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EXTRACT FROM THE MEETING’S ABRIDGED REPORT 

 
 
Decisions  

 

The Joint Council on Youth: 
(…) 
• in relation to the feasibility study for a recommendation on peace education 

in non-formal education and youth work:  
o took note of the feasibility study carried out by Dr Phil Gittins and 

endorsed its conclusions; 
o thanked the members of the Advisory Council and other experts for their 

support and contributions to the study; 
o decided to establish a working group to draft a Committee of Ministers 

recommendation addressed to governments of member states on peace 
education in non-formal education and youth work; agreed the group 
should consist of up to three members of the European Steering 
Committee for Youth (Jan Vanhee, Marialuisa Silvestrini), three members 
of the Advisory Council on Youth (Anja Jokić, Margo Vorykhava and Riikka 
Pasanen), one expert to be appointed by the European Youth Forum and 
one to be appointed by ERYICA; 

o agreed that the working group should carry out its work within the 
parameters outlined in the Feasibility Study with any adjustments deemed 
necessary by the group, notably to reflect the approaches and role of the 
youth sector in human rights education and peacebuilding and to take into 
account developments in the field; 

o agreed with the proposed calendar for drafting the recommendation, and 
to examine the text and its appendices, with a view to its possible 
adoption, at its 53rd meeting (November 2025); 

(…) 


